
Stewardship Message 

“But when He comes, the Spirit of truth, He will guide you to all 

truth...” (John 16:13) Jesus sent the Holy Spirit to help us know 

and live the truth. To prepare ourselves, we need to open our 

hearts to receive this gift before we can give it. Develop a daily 
prayer routine. Talk and listen to the Holy Spirit. This is best done 

in silence when we can hear His response. 

Every day-Every way Stewards  

That we take time in silence, every day, to hear how God is calling 

us.  

Collection for June 9, 2019 

Sunday Offerings            $15,453.68 

Building Fund Weekly Collection    $4,782.00 

Children’s Offerings        $242.41      

School Donation         $275.00  

 

             June 16, 2019                    The Most Holy Trinity 

Prayers: For our Armed Forces at home and overseas  

including Christian Fraga, Journey Brabanty, Steven 

Hahn, Ian Dimmick, Ramon Vargas, John Hylden,  

Andrew Jacobsen, Christy Hylden, Alexander Araujo, 

Tyson Kaas, Juan Borrego, Christian Shink, and  

Estrella Gomez. 

 

 For our sick including Drew Schreiber, Rob Jasso, Sr. 

Robert Joseph, Elaine Himes, Vivian Whitman, Shirley Foster, 

Lois and Rick Rutherford, Fr. Lawrence Reilly, Gil Gloria, 

Silvia Rodriguez, Jan Billings, Kathleen Barone, Monica 

Moore, Lourdes Nelson, John Walker, Pat Ray, Jessica  

Floeter, Billy Sickles, Christina Dimmick, Rosa Elena Gomez, 

Nestor Barba, David Pottorff, Elizabeth Torres,  Rory  

Vadlres, Rosa Nicacio, Ruth Hutchens, Eva Bratton, Kim  

Davis, Frank Hernandez, Francisco Alvarado, Kathy Ramirez, 

Donna Whitehead, Jan McCallister, Alberto Carranza,  

Danika Whitsett, Bill Roe, John Curran, Emily Larson, Jeff 

Almond, Fr. Tom Long, Bob and Mary Ross, Jerry Mikkelsen 

and all parishioners experiencing health problems and for those 

from our community who have passed away recently especially, 

Christopher Moody, son of Michael and Patsy Moody, and  

Gustavo Jimenez, brother of Ma Luisa Beltran.   

 

Be sure to call when your ill family member gets better, so we can 

make room for someone else on the list of prayers for the sick. 

Eucharistic Adoration: 
Jesus is waiting. Could you please help with  

Adoration during the times listed below? 

Monday: 12 midnight; Thursday: 8am, 10am;  

Saturday: 12 midnight  

Underlined hours= no adorers  

Call Carol, 582-5011, to volunteer for an hour, or hable a Leticia 

Martinez, 396-4033 si desea ayudar con una hora. 

 
 Trinity Sunday  “Be faithful to your times of adoration. 

Seek My Eucharistic Face, for I never cease from seeking your 

face. This is the mystery of My Divine friendship: that I, the  

infinite and all Holy God, should seek the face of a sinful creature, 

love the sight of it, and take delight in seeing it turned toward 

Me.”  (In Sinu Jesu  5.29.10) 

 

  The Adoration Chapel is open to all 24/7. Please visit 

Our Lord any time you would like. 

Welcome to our Parish Community! 
If you are new to St. Joseph, we welcome you – whether you have 

come here from another part of the country, from across the world, 

or simply from another parish. You have helped us celebrate the 

liturgy in a beautiful way. If you would like to become part of our 

Catholic community, fill out a registration form available in the 

foyer of the Big Church or call the Parish Office, 586-3820, or just 

stop by the Office. Welcome!  

REGULAR EVENTS AT OUR PARISH 

Morning Prayer     Liturgy of the Hours, Monday-Friday, SC          6:00am 
Morning Rosary                Monday—Saturday, SC          8:00am 
K of C business meeting   Second Tuesdays, Annex #805            7:00 pm  

Pro-Life Rosary│Tuesdays│Planned Parenthood Building               9:20 am 

PREPARES Play & Learn Tuesdays, 10am(Sp.) ANX #807 (Eng.)1:30 pm 
Marian Devotion      Rosary/Confession/Mass Tuesday, BC            6:30 pm 
PREPARES Support Grp.  Wednesday, Annex #807            3:30 pm 
Small Church Community     Wednesdays, Conf. Rm            9:30 am 
Moms’ Chatterbox Play Grp.   Thursdays, Annex #807             10:00 am 

Chancel Choir   Thursdays, BC                6:00 pm 
First Fridays                   Mass and Benediction, SC       7:00 pm 
Catholic Daughters  Second Saturday, Mothers’ Room, SC           9:00 am 
Discalced Carmelite Seculars- Third Saturdays, Preschool              9:00 am        
Jr. Catholic Daughters  Fourth Saturdays, Mothers’ Room, SC       9:20 am 

 
BC– Big Church  SC– Small Church 

 

June 17-23 

 

Monday             6:30 am (RIP) Elaine Loftus  

    8:30 am (Birthday) Scott & Margaret Fite 
Tuesday   6:30 am (Thanksgiving) Marie Wolf 

          8:30 am (RIP) Jenelle Oxford  

  7:00 pm    

Wednesday   6:30 am (Thanksgiving) Marie Wolf 

  8:30 am  (RIP) Miguel Tejeda  

Thursday  6:30 am (Thanksgiving) Marie Wolf 

 8:30 am (Birthday) Matthew Flynn 

  7:00 pm (RIP) Isabel Torres 

Friday  6:30 am (Thanksgiving) Marie Wolf 

  8:30 am (RIP) Richard Lovell 

Saturday  8:30 am (RIP) Casimira & Stan Celuch  

  5:30 pm  (Thanksgiving) Marie Wolf 
 7:30 pm (RIP) Reynaldo Gustavo Manzanares  

Sunday  7:00 am  

  9:00 am Stephanie Packwood Family 

  11:00am    

  1:00 pm  St Joseph Parish 

   Asuncion Zarate 

   Familia Mendoza 

   Maria Cruz Mendoza y Familia   

  7:00 pm (RIP) Louise St Hillaire 
      

Contact the Parish Office to request a Mass for a special intention or the 
repose of a soul or in honor of someone’s birthday, feast day, anniversary 

or in memory of the day someone died. The suggested donation is 

$10.00. All Masses are available for intentions.  

FORMED is a revolutionary on-line platform,  

providing access to the best Catholic audio talks,  

movies, e-books, and video-based studies from trusted 

providers such as the Augustine Institute, Ignatius Press, Catholic 

Answers, Sophia Institute Press, St. Paul Center, and more!  
Log on to  Formed.org   Password: W3J7DF 



Happy Fathers’ Day! 

“The righteous man walks in his integrity. His 

children are blessed after him.” Proverbs 20:7   

Happy Fathers’ Day to all of the wonderful 

fathers of our parish! 
Visit us at www.sjske.org  & like us on Facebook! 

Employment Opportunity 
St Joseph Parish is hiring a full-time general 

maintenance worker. Essential duties are to  

perform varied general maintenance and repair work in 

the Church and on property grounds. Applications may be 

picked up and resumes/cover letters may be dropped off at 

the Parish Office, 811 W. Vineyard Drive, Kennewick. 

Priesthood Anniversary 

Thursday, June 27, Mass and Celebration in 

honor of  Fr. Jacob Davis’s 20th  and  

Fr. Lawrence Reilly’s 55th  

Anniversaries of Ordination  

to the Priesthood.   

 

Thanksgiving Mass   6:00 pm.  

Dinner to follow   Dillon Hall 
  

We would greatly appreciate your  

presence. There is limited seating,  

so please RSVP to the Parish Office, 586-

3820, or parish.office@stjoseph-

kennewick.org by Friday, June 21.  

Priest Retirement and  

Seminarian Education Collection 2019 
The upcoming Special Collection for Priest Retirement and 

Seminarian Education is scheduled June 15 and 16.  

Currently projected financial funding for our senior 

priests for the next ten years is underfunded by $1,100,000.  

For our seminarians, the “financial picture” is even more  
challenging. Currently projected financial funding for the next ten 

years is underfunded by $7,200,000, leaving the future 

funding for formation of men for priesthood a grave con-

cern here in the Diocese of Yakima. These are difficult 

financial times for families and individuals, but please use 

the special envelopes provided on the pews and foyer, and 

be as generous as your means allow. God has indeed 

blessed His local Church with generous hearts! 

 Children's Center Position at  

St. Joe's Kennewick 

Applications are being accepted for the Program  

Manager position for the Children's Center at St. Joseph Catholic 

School in Kennewick.  Must meet Dept. of Early Learning require-

ments and have minimum of 45ECE college credits.  Apply at ap-

plitrack.com/yakimadiocese/onlineapp. or call 378-0873. 

Peter’s Pence Collection 
Next week, you will have the opportunity to support 

the Peter’s Pence Collection, which provides Pope 

Francis with the funds he needs to carry out his charitable works 

around the world. The proceeds benefit our  

brothers and sisters on the margins of society, including victims of 

war, oppression, and natural disasters. Please be generous. For more 

information, visit www.usccb.org/peters-pence. 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION 
Let us witness firmly to our Catholic faith 

and show our love for our Lord who gave us 

His Body and Blood to be our food and drink 

by participating in the Eucharistic Procession 

on SUNDAY, JUNE 23, FOLLOWING THE 

11:00 am Mass. 

GRADUATES 
Attention all graduates from Pre-School,  

Kindergarten, High School and College, join us 

June 23 for a special Mass celebration in thanksgiving for your 

accomplishment at 11:00 am and 1:00 pm. Please call the  

Parish Office to register and remember to come with your cap 

and gown. Congratulations! 

Quo Vadis Days – 2019 
“Quo Vadis” is the Latin phrase for “Where are you going?”  

Legend tells us that St. Peter asked Jesus this question on 

the outskirts of Rome. And we know where Jesus went in response 

to His Father’s will.  

 

Quo Vadis Days is a 3-day camp for young Catholic men to learn 

more about the priesthood, to deepen their faith, and to better  

discern God’s call in their lives.  

What is the Father’s will for me?   

How can I know what God wants? 
Quo Vadis Days is a camp experience sponsored by the Diocese of 
Yakima Vocations Office to provide a time of fun, prayer, and talks 

to help you explore the Lord’s call in your life. 

When:  Monday, July 29 at 12:00 noon to Wednesday July 31.    

Where: Camp Kiononia, Cle Elum, WA 

After you register, someone will contact you with information about 

pick-up and drop off. 

Cost:  $50 per camper. The family rate is $50 for the first camper, 

$25 each for his brother/brothers. Registration forms are available 

in the foyer. 

Staff:  Seminarians and Priests of the Diocese.   

Questions? Please call Daniel Sanchez at 509-367-5297 or email:  
daniel.sanchez@yakimadiocese.net 

Father’s Day Spiritual Bouquet 
Fathers Day is TODAY! What better gift exists 

than prayers for him during the entire month of 

June? Please take a Father’s Day card, write your 

father’s name and return it with your donation. All 

the envelopes will be put on the Altar and the  

fathers prayed for every day during Mass.  

Volunteers 
Do you have extra time? Would you like to volunteer during 

various activities at the Parish? Please call the Parish Office 

to sign up 586-3820 or parish.office@stjoseph-kennewcik.org 

http://www.sjske.org
http://applitrack.com/yakimadiocese/onlineapp
http://applitrack.com/yakimadiocese/onlineapp
mailto:daniel.sanchez@yakimadiocese.net


Hope Medical News 
Did you know that you can support Hope Medical 

while shopping on Amazon? A percentage of your  

purchase totals will go to us; just designate Hope Medical of 

Washington as your charity of choice.  

Visit smile.amazon.com to set up. You can also support us by 

linking your Fred Meyer Rewards Card online 

at fredmeyer.com. Go to Fred Meyer Community Rewards at the 

bottom of the page. We are under "Hope Medical of   

Washington" and 81231. Thank you for supporting Hope  

Medical as you shop!    

Meditation 
“The Spirit of truth… will guide you to all truth.” 

 

 The Christian belief in the Trinity sets us apart and defines 

the way we understand our purpose and our destiny as children of 

God. We are invited to eternal union with our God in the Eucharist, 

the Word, the Church, and in our hearts and souls, if only we  

accept the mystery and gift that is offered to us. 

   

 From the beginning, God loved mankind, taking “delight 

in the human race,” and invited us to enter into a beautiful and 

unique family relationship with Him. When the first man and  
woman turned away from His loving guidance, God the Father 

provided a way to heal that broken relationship: becoming man and 

redeeming His beloved children. Through Jesus Christ the Son, the 

way was opened for us to re-enter the family of God. Through the 

Holy Spirit, God’s presence enters our hearts and restores us to life. 

By His love, God creates us, redeems us, animates us, and guides 

us to all truth.    

   

 We may wonder with the psalmist, “What is man that you 

should be mindful of him, or the son of man that you should care 

for him? You have made him little less than the angels, and 

crowned him with glory and honor.” God’s gracious love for us is 
unearned, His gift of redemption is undeserved, yet both are freely 

given to all who turn to Him in trust. He not only offers us this 

priceless gift, but loves us enough to humbly stand at the door of 

our hears, knocking and waiting for us to allow Him in.   

 

 Sadly, many people reject God’s gift of salvation. What of 

us, who are invited to become one with Him as members of His 

Body, to unite with Him eternally as His Bride, and to join in  

union with God in the Holy Catholic Church?  Do we love Him 

enough to accept His invitation to enter into the family of God? 

Don’t hesitate to throw open the door to welcome this loving  

Father, this beloved Son and Redeemer, and the sweet refreshment 
of the Holy Spirit, offering Him all your love and gratitude in  

return for His gracious and merciful gifts.    

 

"Faith and reason are like two wings on which the human spirit 

rises to the contemplation of truth." St. John Paul II 

 

https://catholicethics.blogspot.com/ 

Whitlow Golf Tournament 
Join us for the 24th Ray Whitlow Annual Golf  

Tournament on Friday, June 21.  Show your support of 

Ray's efforts 24 years ago to establish a fundraiser to  

benefit the students at Tri-Cities Prep. The tournament will take 

place at the Zintel Creek Golf Course. For more  

information and to download a registration form, please visit 

tcprep.org or call 546-2465.   

Engaged Encounter 
Couples preparing for marriage in the Catholic Church 

are welcome to attend the next Engaged Encounter of 

Central Washington retreat June 21-23 at the Lazy F 

Camp in Ellensburg. Assisted by presentations from two married 

couples and a priest, participants will have plenty of time alone to 

dialogue honestly and intensively about their prospective lives to-

gether – including their strengths and weaknesses, desires, ambi-

tions, goals, their attitudes about money, sex, children, family, and 

their roles in the Church and society. To register or for more infor-

mation, call Paul and Pegi Ackerman at 509-575-4931 or e-mail 

them at napa11gk@q.com. 

Attention Grade School Students!  Looking for a 

sport camp or drama camp this summer?   

We have Volleyball, Basketball, and Football Camps 

as well as a Drama Camp. Check out the Tri-Cities Prep website: 

tcprep.org for information regarding our summer camps. Look un-
der Athletics for sports and Student Life for our Theater Arts Pro-

gram. Questions? Call 546-2465. 

Join us for VBS 
 

Our Theme this year is 

“MIRACLES” 

 

Who:  1st thru 5th graders (for 2019-20 school year) 

When:  July 10, 11, 12 at 9:15 am to 11:15 am 

Where:  St. Joseph School Bldg. B 

Register: Parish Office by 7/3/19. Space is limited. 

 

*We will be learning about the Miracles of Jesus 

using stories from the Bible.   

*There will be games, crafts, singing and more. 

 

We are still looking for volunteers to help.  If you 

are interested, please text me with your name and 

contact information. 

       Blessings for a safe, fun and faith-filled  

                                SUMMER! 

Channa Hobbs 509-531-7559 

Religious Ed Director/Coordinator 

Weddings 
Are you planning to get married in 2020?  

The 2020 calendar will be ready by July 1. 

Please call the Parish Office to set up an  

appointment with Fr. Jacob and get your date reserved. 

Parish Festival Planning Meeting 
Would you like to help with the Parish 

Festival? Would you like to coordinate a 

booth? 

Join us Monday, June 24 from 7:00 pm –8:30 pm in Dil-

lon Hall. Everyone is invited! 

 

Parish Festival Sunday, August 18, 10:00 am-8:00 pm 

http://smile.amazon.com/
http://fredmeyer.com/
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